

# HUB Richmond/YVR Committee: *Meeting Minutes*

Thursday, September 8, 2022 • 7:00-8:30PM

## Zoom Meeting Info

<https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89543575522?pwd=NFhLNmQ3bWJoTmNGd2w3a1RvcjZ09>

**Co-Chairs:** Anna Chow, Donna Kwan

**Speaking Order:** Anna, Derek, Sheryl, Jesse

## 1. Welcome & Introductions

- Check-in - name, pronouns; Call to order for September Agenda

## 2. Advocacy Opportunities/Barriers

- Summer - letter to City of Richmond advocating for truck barriers on city trucks  
- Jesse - send to general IO list with letter and ask them to support motion. Mirrored across other LC's?
- Steveston Interchange - meeting at 10:30am Friday, Sheryl will attend but will be working. Redesign in preparation for new George Massey Tunnel.  
Jesse - pointed out potential concerns - discussion about SE corner and NE corner (concern with on ramp). Suggestion - widen bike lane
- Rosewood Village Engagement - more to come
- Private app developer(s) - survey re: bike storage app - referred to main HUB. Sheryl - check with City as they have similar bike parking in works.
- Contact City of Richmond about bush incursions on bike paths/sidewalks - Jesse - if public property, contact city, and they take care of it. Before and after photos of bushy area off bike path.

What to do if come across bush incursions:

For public property: <https://infocentre.richmond.ca/app/ask/incidents.cat/22>

File under "Boulevards, Trees, & Hedges" -> "Sidewalk Encroachment or Obstruction"

For private property: Email [bylawrequest@richmond.ca](mailto:bylawrequest@richmond.ca)

If that doesn't work (give it a month or so? I think Richmond gives 3 weeks for residents to comply), try the public page.

### 3. Review & Approval of Minutes for Virtual Meeting held in February 2022

- [Minutes](#) for June 2022 meeting.

### 4. Items for Discussion

- Richmond Active Transportation Committee (RATC) and infrastructure update (Derek)  
No replacement yet for Joan. 'Senali' worked with Joan for years - asked if we needed a meeting. If we have any concerns with the City, can forward to Senali. Derek can introduce her to Donna and Anna.
- Great Blue Heron Way (Sheryl) - not a lot to update. Some funding to upgrade trail system, in preliminary stages. Now mainly working on the tunnel and Riverport/Steveston Interchange. Mainly work in Delta - Delta LC met with Delta Municipal Govt on issues. Also looking to having a crossing to connect either side of highway for Tsawwassen First Nations (near the shopping centre). Most ppl favour overpass vs street crossing.
- Summer Garlic Festival ride review - good turnout. Some communication problem with instructor but Donna's neighbour gave a little talk before the ride.
- Fall Go by Bike Week/Celebration Stations
  - Richmond community bike ride/Community station?
    - Jesse - trying to convince ppl to cycle in any weather
- Hamilton Night Out, Sept 9th, 6:30-9:30pm - forward to Sheryl suggestions for content
- Twitter suggestions? (ICBC news still relevant?) - Hamilton Night Out!
- Volunteer Appreciation Night

### 5. New/Other Business

- Introduction - Jesse Li, new Communications Coordinator!
- Municipal Elections Questions - Jonathan's email - forward email to LC

**6. Next meeting:** Thursday, October 6, 2022, 7:00pm - 8:30pm via Zoom. If you have items for the agenda, please email [richmond@bikehub.ca](mailto:richmond@bikehub.ca).